All Club Members,

The new Club website is now live! The website is poker.scaclub.org. You will need to go to
the website and log in to be able to use the site. Once there, click on the "Login" tab. From
that screen, click on "Forgot My Password" and follow the process. DO NOT click on
"Create New Membership".

| have everything set up, including the calendar for 2025. Since we limit the number of
players for the Tuesday Dealer's Choice, Wednesday Night Tournaments, and Saturday 7-
Card Stud you will need to use the calendar to sign up to play. If you wish to sign up for
multiple sessions, it's easy to do. Go to the calendar and click on the first one you want to
register for. Then, at the top of the screen click on "Active Sessions" and you can go down
the line and enrollin any or all of them. Note that there may be more than 1 page of
sessions so make sure you get them all.

The system will send all confirmed players an email the day before reminding them that
they are signed up. If more than the allowable number of players sign up for a session, the
system will automatically create a waitlist. If one of the confirmed players drops out, it will
automatically promote the person at the top of the waitlist to "Confirmed" and send them
an email stating they have a seat for that day. So if you're signed up and find you can't play,
make sure you drop out so someone else can play that day. From now on this will be the
only way to sign up for these games.

Since we do not limit the number of players for the Tuesday/Thursday/Saturday No Limit
Hold'em tournaments or for the Thursday/Saturday cash games you DO NOT need to
register for those events.

All general membership emails (like this one) will also come from the website from now on.
They will be called "Newsletters". The good part about that is that you'll be able to refer
back to any of them at any time by clicking on the "Documents" tab.

If you'd like to contact one of the Club Officers, the Tournament Directors, or the Game
Coordinator (Pete) you can also do that from the website. You can click on "Contact Us"
which will show a listing of those titles, but the best way is to click on "Information -> Club
Leadership" which will show the names along with the titles. Just click on "Contact" to
send an email to any of them. The "Information" tab is also where you'll find the Club
Rules.

The website will also be the new way for people to join the Club. If you know of someone
who wants to sign up, just direct them to the website and tell them to click "How to Join".
The system will also send automatic reminders in December for members to renew. For



those that forget, it will also send reminders in January and February. After February, if you
haven't renewed it will automatically put you in the "Inactive" category.

"Why are we doing this?" you may ask. The HOA is requiring a lot more reporting from us,
both monthly and year-end. The system will automatically take care of a lot of that for us. It
will make it much easier on current and future officers by making the switch.

I know this is new, and some of you may need some time to get used to the new process,
but once you do it will make things a lot easier for everyone to sign up for games and get
Club information.

See you at the tables, and on the new website!

Randy



